

October Meeting Highlights


Twenty-two Waterways members gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the October 10th luncheon meeting.  
Coast Guard News
CDR Wischmann was unable to attend.  LCDR Russell Holmes reported on the following:
· Wilmington has begun to issue TWIC cards.  There are two attachments from the Coast Guard that will be included on website.

· The marine event season is over.  Next year, this event schedule will be posted and updated on the Coast Guard website to assist in the identification of industry impact.

· The next Marine Incident Summit meeting with the Huntington District in Marietta has been scheduled for November 7th.

· Coast Guard Public Service Awards will be presented prior to the November 14th Membership Luncheon at Chartiers Country Club beginning at 11:15 a.m.  Stay tuned for further details on this presentation.
Dick Ehringer requested clarification regarding deck crew TWIC requirements. 

Note:  Following the meeting, the following response has been submitted:

Question: Will non-credentialed mariners be required to have a TWIC even if they will not be getting off the barge/vessel onto a MTSA regulated facility?

Yes, they will be required to have a TWIC if they are working on a towing vessel that has an approved MTSA vessel security plan.

No, if they are working on a vessel that does not have a MTSA vessel security plan and the vessel is not required to have one.  Basically, if you have a towing vessel that does not push tank barges it would not need to have an MTSA vessel security plan so non-credentialed crew members would not need to get TWIC cards unless the company wants them to.

References:

In NVIC 03-07, the sections that specifically address the issues of non-credentialed mariners obtaining a TWIC are found at:


Para 2. 4) (ACTION SECTION) found on page 2 of the document.

Section (b)(2)(D) of the law found at the following cite has similar language: http://law.onecle.com/uscode/46/70105.html
Further information and discussion relating to towboats/non-credentialed mariners are found at:


5.e (DISCUSSION SECTION) found on page 4 of the document and

Page 25 of Enclosure (3) 3.3h.(3)(b) which is the 51st page of the document.

Finally, Secure Area and Restricted Area are discussed in the attached TWIC FAQ and also in paragraph 5c on page 4 of NVIC 03-07.  In a nutshell Secure Area is the entire vessel and Restricted Area is a subset of the secure area.  For the Gateway Clipper vessels, that changes since they have Passenger & Employee (think galley) access areas so the secure area may or may not be the entire vessel.

Army Corps of Engineers

Richard Lockwood was unable to attend.  Jim Rockovich presented the attached report. (See Attach1)  
National Weather Service
   
William Drzal presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Mary Ann Bucci reported on the following:

· A field trip to view the dewatered lock chamber “Pieces of Emsworth” has been scheduled for Friday, October 12th. Participants will have the opportunity to learn about concerns with the operability and condition of the locks and dams and go into the lock chamber to view the condition of the concrete.
· A CERRUS Meeting was recently held at Point Marion.  These meeting are conducted with the recreational boaters to provide industry concerns to river operations.

· Companies wishing to obtain a Port Security Grant must be members of the Area Maritime Security Council.  The Port of Pittsburgh is acting as fiduciary agent to these grants.  Any questions should be directed to Mary Ann Bucci of the Port of Pittsburgh or Dave Morgan of the Coast Guard.

JD Fogarty of the Port of Pittsburgh notified the membership that Pittsburgh has adopted a Docking Ordinance.  Association members are encouraged to review this ordinance which is posted on the Port of Pittsburgh’s website and provide any feedback directly to JD.

 Navigation Committee Report
  
Dick Ehringer reported on the following:

· St. Louis Coast Guard Bridge Division and the Navigation Committee met with Penndot who is proposing a bridge pier for the Masontown Highway Bridge that will impact river operation in that area.  A meeting was held to voice opposition to plan and proposal of a workable option.  It was determined that the current proposal was unfeasible and the plan is currently on hold until a new design is submitted.
Legislative Committee Report

Mark Devinney was unable to attend the luncheon and no report was provided.
Other Meeting Comments

No other comments were made.
November Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for November 14th at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, November 8th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
November 14, 2007 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon: 


Mixed Field Green Salad w/Raspberry Vinaigrette Dressing

Chicken Picatta sautéed with fresh mushrooms, capers and lemon

Wild Rice Blend

Coconut Cream Pie
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, November 8th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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